
NEWSLETTER 4    18th June 2025 

IMPORTANT 

DATES  
 

JUN 
Tuesday 24th  

Waste Free Lunch 

JUL 
Wednesday 2nd  

NAIDOC Celebrations 

Assembly 9:00 am  

(W3/W4 Host) 

Friday 4th  

Pyjama Day  

(P&C Fundraiser) 

LAST DAY OF  

TERM 2 

 Monday 21st  

Staff Development 

Day—NO SCHOOL 

FOR STUDENTS 

Tuesday 22nd  

FIRST DAY OF 

TERM 3 

Tuesday 29th  

Waste-Free Lunch 

AUG 
Mon 4th - Fri 15th  

SWIMMING LESSONS 

 Tuesday 19th   

Book Week  

Parade 9am 

Thursday 21st   

P&C Meeting 2pm  

Term 2  
Mon 28th Apr  -  Fri 4th Jul  

Term 3  
Tue 22nd Jul -  Fri 26th Sep  

Term 4  
Mon 13th Oct - Thu 

18thDec  

Additional dates to note for 
the calendar :  

The following dates will be 
Student Free Days for Staff  

Development, so NO 
SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS on 
Friday 30th May, Monday 
21st July and Friday 21st 

November  2025 

Kaya Families, 

Term 2 has been very busy with our 
students working hard to achieve their 
learning goals. The staff have been focusing 
on ensuring we provide safe learning 
environments where students can take risks 
in their learning as well as feeling that all 
cultures are welcome. 

Winter Carnival 
Each Friday afternoon this term, most of our 
Year 5 & 6 students have been competing in 
interschool games of football, soccer and 
netball. This included a full day event on 
Friday 20th June when  we hosted 4 schools 
for a day of games. Thank you to Mr Harris 
and our Year 5/6 teachers and staff who 
have been organising the games each week 
and preparing our teams. The rain didn’t 
dampen the fun and great team work 
showed by our students. Thank you to the 
families that came along in the terrible 
weather to support our students. 

NAIDOC 
Our NAIDOC celebrations will be occurring 
Wednesday 2nd July - Week 10. The theme 
this year is The next generation: Strength, 
Vision and Legacy. The day will start with a 
NAIDOC themed assembly by W3 & W4 at 
9.00am in the undercover area and 
continues all day with many different 
cultural activities. Parents are most 
welcome to come along and join in, 
including a community cultural lunch of 
kangaroo sausages and lemon myrtle cakes 
at 12.45pm. All are welcome. 

Reports 
Our classes have been working very hard 
this semester and the teachers are excited 
about sharing the progress of your child. 
This will be done through school reports 
that will be handed out in Week 10, on 
Wednesday 2nd July.  

Kindergarten 
Kindergarten enrolments for 2026 are now 
being accepted. Please let people know 
who live in the area that have children of 
this age. Enrolments can be referred to the 
office. 

Wildcats 
Some of the Wildcats players,  coaches and 
mascot came to Roseworth on 18 June. 
Students in Years 2-6 played games and 
received a T-shirt and give aways. This 
starts our Inspire program for Year 4 
students, focusing on improving 
attendance, behaviour, literacy and 
numeracy. 

P&C 
A reminder that the canteen does not run 
credits or IOUs. The P&C will be running a 
PJ day on the last Friday of this term. 

Swimming Lessons 
Swimming will be in Weeks 3 and 4 next 
term. Notes will be sent out soon with 
more information. 

Girls on Track 
Some of our Year 4 Girls were selected to 
be part of the Girls on Track event at 
Wanneroo Raceway on 6th June. Our 
students attended workshops and got 
behind-the-scene access and career talks. 
They had a close look at race cars and the 
pits before a Motorsport event. 

Road Safety 
Please be careful when picking students up 
after school. Drive slowly (40km/h) and 
look out for children. Please do not double 
park or get students to enter cars roadside 
without adult support. 

Please keep safe over the holidays and we 
will see you all next term. 

Louise Nielsen 
PRINCIPAL 

Please take note of our school’s messaging service number, 0437 784 935. We do send 
notifications regularly. Please update the front office if your mobile number has changed. 



10c 
CONTAINER 

DEPOSIT 
SCHEME :  

Roseworth 
Scheme ID is 
C10289016. 



Student Leaders 

 

Term 2 Highlights 

Term 2 has been packed with fun, excitement and teamwork! 

One of the biggest highlights for many of us was the Interschool Winter 
Carnival. It was so much fun playing against students from Koondoola, 
Westminster and Dianella. We loved having the event at our school, and it was 
great to see everyone trying to do their best, win or lose (although we were 
hoping that Roseworth would take out the win!). The Carnival is always a 
fantastic way to build team spirit and connect with other schools in our area. 

Another exciting moment was when the Perth Wildcats visited. In Year 4, we 
missed out on seeing them, so this year it felt extra special. We had an 
awesome time meeting the players, getting our shirts signed with their new 
logo, and seeing Wilbur the mascot – everyone was so excited! 

The school disco was also a huge hit. It was great to see everyone dancing and 
having fun during lunch. Events like this help us build friendships and enjoy 
school in a  
different way. 

Term 2 has been an 
unforgettable term, 
and we’re already 
looking forward to 
what Term 3 brings! 

— Student Leaders 

On the 6th of June, some of our students 
attended the 2025 FIA Girls on Track 
event at Carco Raceway. They certainly 
had an experience they will never forget! 

SWIMMING 
LESSONS 

Reminder that Swimming Lessons 
are coming soon! 

Lessons are planned for Term 3 in 
Weeks 3 and 4. They run from the 

4th to the 15th August. Don’t 
forget to put a bit of money aside 
now, as payment for the lessons 

will be required in full BEFORE the 
first session.  

Notes will go home at the 
beginning of Term 3. 



Kindy 

Kindy students enjoyed a visit 
from St John Ambulance last 
week. We learnt how to call 
000 in emergencies and had a 
tour of an Ambulance Van. 

 If you would like to enter 
this competition please 
see Mrs Dale in the Art 
Room. She can help you 
with ideas, materials and 
entering.  FROM OUR  

AIEO 

Our Girls’ Group enjoyed making fruit jelly custard 
cups. We used tinned fruit, custard, creamed rice and 
jelly. They were yum!  



P1 

This week, PP1 had 
a very exciting visit 
from an ambulance! 

We learned all 
about what an 
emergency is and 
when to call 000. 
The children were 
fascinated to 
discover that 
ambulance officers 
are called 
paramedics and 
wear a special 
uniform. It was a 
fun and educational 
experience that 
helped us 
understand how 
paramedics help 
people in need.  

P2 

PP2 has been learning about 
and playing with patterns.  

They are everywhere! 



The students in E2 have been busy working on their writing skills and 
developing confidence during Spelling lessons. They especially enjoy playing 
Sight Word Detectives and always look forward to their writing sessions. As 
part of their current unit, they are learning about different types of animals in 
preparation for their information reports. They now know how to classify 
animals and gather relevant information for their writing. One of the highlights 

has been bird watching, where they observed birds closely and discussed their features. The class 
is excited to finish their reports, and we can’t wait to read them at the end of the term. 

E2 

Over the last week, E3 
have been learning 
about all aspects of 
birds. Today we all 
participated in a  
guided bird drawing  

of a Kookaburra. In Noongar we call a 
kookaburra a Kaka. 

Here are some pictures of  
our guided drawings: 

E3 



E5 

E4 

E4 read the book The Most Magnificent Thing. It’s a story about what to do when things don’t 
go as planned; teaching resilience, perseverance, disappointment and creativity.  

The students created their own magnificent thing and reflected on what worked well and what 
they could improve on for next time. 

In E5 we have made teeny versions of ourselves.  

We will use these within our Wandjoo Circle each morning as an indicator we would like to 
share a story or bring up an important topic for our class to talk about.  

Kiddos had fun taking their little versions of themselves on adventures in our classroom too! 

 



 

W2 

W1 

Every Monday until the end of term, Ms Foley will be 
teaching our class about Noongar culture. During one of 
our lessons, we went for an interesting On Country walk, 
identifying native flora within our school bushland whilst 
collecting pieces to create an in class display. 

Over the past few weeks in Mathematics, W2 have been 
learning about symmetry. The students showed their 
expert knowledge on this topic by creating some 
symmetrical artwork. They made designs only on one 
side of the page and pressed it to create a symmetrical 
design. 



In W3, we are having another fantastic 
term. We have been doing lots of group 
work with our peers. In this process, we 
have been learning how we can work 
effectively as a team and how we can be 
supportive group members. 

In Mathematics, we have been looking at mass. One of the 
group activities we did, was finding objects in the classroom, 
predicting its mass and then used measuring scales to find out 
its actual weight. We loved this activity, and found out some 
surprising measurements! Next up will be finding the capacity 
of various liquids. 

W3 

 Every Wednesday morning during 
fitness, W4 has been enthusiastically 
working on their fundamental 
movement skills with Mr Harris. These 
sessions are packed with fun and 
energy as students explore a variety of 

activities designed to build coordination, strength and 
agility. From creative animal moves like bear crawls and 
crab walks to practicing essential skills such as throwing 
and catching, the students are developing their physical 
abilities in engaging and playful ways. It's been fantastic 
to see their confidence grow each week as they master 
new movements and enjoy being active together!  

W4 



 
 

 The Year 6 students ran a school disco as a 
fundraiser. The children decorated the undercover 
area, collected and added up all the money, 
distributed juice boxes and chips to the younger 
students earlier in the day and handed out juice 
boxes and chips to the older children in the disco. 

They helped younger children with their dancing and then, when it 
was all over, they cleaned and tidied the area so it was spick and 
span. Their teachers were very proud of the great work they did. 

W6/W7 

 

We are nearing the end of this term and it has been 
quite a busy one indeed (with songs to sing, reports to 
write and musicians who came to visit us.)  

We were very lucky to have the opera come to 
Roseworth on Monday the 26th of May for the first 
time ever, and for free.  

Freeze Frame Opera, sponsored by Hawaiian shopping centres, sent four 
operatic singers, (3 women and man) and also a pianist. They performed 
songs (arias) from Mozart’s famous opera “The Marriage of Figaro”, but they 
changed it to tell the story of Goldilocks and the Three Bears.  

It was a huge hit! Some children even got the autographs of the musicians 
afterward! The children were fully engaged for the 45 minutes that it ran, 
and asked some very insightful questions afterwards about the scenery and 
props, and the musicians themselves. I feel that it was thoroughly enjoyed 
by all – staff and students, from the feedback that I have been given. Let’s 
hope we can get them again next year!  

 



 

If you'd like to continue some sport over the next few weeks see the posters below with some great weekend and school holiday football programs. 

During Term 2 we had our Winter 
Carnival for our senior students. 
They've being playing hard each Friday 
this term in our 3 sports; netball, footy 
and soccer. In Week 8 we hosted the 
Winter Carnival at Roseworth, it was a 
well fought competition against other 
local schools in some tricky weather 
conditions but was a great day overall. 
With 6 games played in each sport 
throughout the day, there were 
definitely some tired people 
afterwards!  

Most Valuable Players were awarded in 
each sport and our own Aliass S took 
out the soccer award for his 
achievements and sportsmanship 
throughout the day. 

Well done to all competitors on a 
fantastic effort. 



Hi all,  

The end of term is fast approaching and it has been great to have had so many families attending playgroup and 

workshops this term. Coming up at the centre we have— 

Services Australia (see flyer below) 

We have recently met with one of their liaison officers, Christine, who will be at the Centre on 26th June from 

9.00am to 10am to provide information on Family Tax Benefit and taxation. The session will be informal and she is 

happy to answer any questions you have and provide other information sessions. 

School Holiday Activities (see flyer below) 

Bookings are now open for school holiday activities. Our recycling activity will be a family fun activity and other 

family members are welcome to attend. Our other activities will be a Magic Show and Nature Art. Activities are 

available for residents of Girrawheen and Koondoola for children aged 4 to 8. See flyer and book early.  

Pre-Kindy Playgroup 

From Monday 21st July we will be having a three-year old playgroup for children starting kindergarten in 2026. 

Please call or come to the centre for further information and to enrol.  

Workshops Term 3   

NOM!, a healthy cooking program will be running in Term 3. You can call the Centre to book your spot. We will also 

be offering additional workshops in this term, so watch your newsletter or stop into the Centre to find out what’s on.  

Remember to stop and watch all the amazing things your child is learning!   

Hope to see you soon,  Helen and Kristy - Child and Parent Centre, Roseworth. 


